## The Giddings News

May 5, 1950

## Martin Luther Call Returned by Geiger

The call to the Rev. Paul W. Geiger of San Marcos to the Giddings-Dime Box Parish, American Lutheran Church, was returned this week.

The rejection of the call by Mr. Geiger will necessitate another congregational meeting to call another pastor for the congregations of Martin Luther Church and St. John's Church.

No plans for another call meeting were made known this week.

week.

The council calls attention to the fact that it may be necessary to vary the time for church services from time to time in order to accomodate visiting pastors. Next Sunday's services will start at 8:45 a. m.